AMBASSADOR
PAOLO ZAMPOLLI

January 11, 2017

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Your Excellency Madam Ambassador Nikki Haley,

First of all I want to congratulate you on your new Appointment to the United
Nations. All my colleagues are very excited for your arrival and they are all
convinced that they will have an excellent working relationship with you.

I think you already know one of the P5 Ambassadors that has visited your state in
the past.

I wanted to let you know that I will be available to assist you with anything you
might need on your early days at the UN. I have been at the UN for the last 8 years
and my wife is also Ambassador at the Grenada Mission.

Hopefully I will have the honor of meeting you next week in DC as the President
Elect and First Lady has personally invited us to join them.

Paolo Zampolli
Ambassador



